## MINUTES OF THE LEISURE AND COMMUNITY COMMITTEE OF STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL

## Wednesday 25 May 2016 Commencing at 6.30pm In Room 1, The Speedwell Rooms, Inkersall Road, Staveley

Present:

Councillor H Elliott (Chair)

Councillor J Bacon
Councillor S Bagshaw

Councillor L Derbyshire Councillor E Tidd Councillor J Barnett

ACTION

In attendance - M Evans - Town Clerk and Financial Officer

038/ME/16 **ELECTION OF CHAIR FOR 2016/17** 

046/ME/16	ALLOTMENTS  Barrow Hill – The Town Clerk and Financial Officer informed the Committee that Broadlands are currently testing the soil for any contamination. The results will be available next week.	
	Middlecroft – The Town Clerk and Financial Officer has met with the Chairman of the Allotment Society to discuss the following:	
	<ul> <li>A complaint from a resident about manure being stored near her garden hedge. A new location is to be agreed for storing the manure.</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Fixing the water supply on Middlecroft Road. A site visit involving Severn Trent is being arranged to discuss costs and feasibility.</li> </ul>	
047/ME/16	REMEMBRANCE DAY PARADE  Nothing to report at this point in time.	
048/ME/16	SUMMER ACTIVITIES SCHEME The Manager of the Healthy Living Centre is finalising the programme and will send it through as soon as possible. On the days when there is no activity Derbyshire County Council are planning to organise cooking lessons, for parents and children, at the Speedwell Rooms.	
049/ME/16	ARTS AND CRAFTS COMPETITION The judging will take place on 17 June 2016. Councillor Elliott is to approach a contact of hers, who has some expertise in this area, to supplement the judging panel.	
050/ME/16	SPEEDWELL ROOMS A company has approached the Council seeking permission to place a sweet carousel in the building, with proceeds going to charity. The Town Clerk and Financial Officer is to circulate information about this initiative for members to consider.	
	A different company has requested permission to site a hot dog van on the Speedwell Rooms car cark during the hours of the flea market.	
	It was <b>RESOLVED</b> to agree to this, subject to documentation checks for insurance and hygiene.	
051/ME/16	BOWLING CLUB The Bowling Club have requested financial support towards a new shelter/pavilion at Staveley Hall.	
	It was <b>RESOLVED</b> that the Council will pay £850 towards the cost of the new shelter subject to the Bowling Club agreeing to remain at Staveley Hall for a minimum of three seasons (2016, 2017 and 2018).	

052/ME/16	THE MARKET The Town Clerk and Financial Officer reported that there will only be three or four stalls on the market during the Saturday of the Canal Festival.	
	He will undertake a full review of the operation of the market and the table top market and report back to Council in summer 2016.	
053/ME/16	PANTOMIME The Town Clerk and Financial Officer presented a report on the option of staging a pantomime at the Speedwell Rooms in January 2017.	
	It was <b>RESOLVED</b> that the Council commission 'Dream Team' to stage a version of Cinderella on 15 January 217. In addition, the Town Clerk and Financial Officer is to see if he can secure a second performance.	
054/ME/16	ANY OTHER BUSINESS The Town Clerk and Financial Officer was asked to consult with members of this Committee about moving the monthly meeting to a Thursday.	

